
Having known Dickson Corbett since he became a neighbor while he was in Law School, we 
became good friends.  We shared his dog while he spent his time studying, as well as after 
graduation and began his career as a lawyer.  During this period, he took time out to marry his 
fiance, which I was privileged to perform as a local Justice of the Peace.  Of course, we had the 
dog while they went off on their honeymoon.  Life settled down until they decided to purchase a 
home in Chelsea, so we didn't see as much of each other.  
 
As a Guardian ad Litem, I would see Mr. Corbett during the numerous hearings that I attended 
in the Chelsea Court.  All was very professional, which meant that all worked out the way the 
law required.  Regrettably, COVID changed everything, so I no longer had a chance to see him. 
 
Some days ago, I read in the newspaper that Mr. Corbett had been appointed as a Judge for the 
state court system and I must admit that I firmly agreed with the Governor's decision.   The 
citizens of the state of Vermont will have an intelligent and sensible representative in the 
Judicial System.  I heartily recommend  his appointment. 
 
Sincerely,  Joshua Powers      
 
 


